
MCS 3260 
WRITINIG BRIEF 4 The inverted pyramid 
 
Your stories should be easy to read. Your goal isn’t to 
impress readers with your superb diction and eloquent 
sentences. The goal is for you to provide the information 
that is needed for the benefit of the reader.  
 
To better serve the reader and provide a standard format 
for newspaper writers, some journalists adopt the use of 
the inverted pyramid. Under these guidelines, the most 
important information is at the top. 
 
The Lead is the first sentence(s) in a story. In 
journalistic writing, print or digital, the first step in 
analyzing written work is to identify the story lead.  If 
you cannot identify or articulate the story lead, then you 
don’t really know the story. 
 
The Lead draws the reader in and lets them know what the 
story is about. The essential facts of a story are included 
in the lead.  For example, a story about crime statistics 
written in news style might start out with a lead like: 
"Violent crime is down in Anytown, but shoplifting is 
soaring, according to statistics released by the Anytown 
Police Department Tuesday." Good leads try to answer who, 
what, when, where, why, and how ASAP. 
 
A Nutgraph is contraction of the expression nutshell 
paragraph. The nutgraph gives any details that aren’t in 
the lead and tells the reader why they should care. If you 
don’t tell the reader why they care (from official sources, 
not in your own words), they won’t continue to read the 
story. The nutgraph, which often will start in the second, 
third or fourth paragraph, will explain what the story is 
about, including much (but rarely all) of the information 
that would have been contained in a lead, so as to keep the 
reader interested. 
 
NOTE: The lead and the nutgraph are a team.  By the time 
the reader finishes both they should be able to answer the 
5 Ws and the H (who, what, where, when, why, how) about the 
story. 
 
The Body contains additional details, background 
information and quotes from sources.  Use one or two great 
quotes and paraphrase the rest. Also, don’t stack quotes on 
top of one another. 



 
News stories don’t have real conclusions.  When you are 
finished reporting, just End it. 
 
TIPS 
Remember that the lead and the nutgraph are partners. 
Neither can work without the other. 
 
The nutgraph tells the reader why they need to know the 
info.  
The lead and the nutgraph should be different 
The nutgraph shouldn’t be an editorial. 
The nutgraph can be a quote. 
 
EXERCISE: Identifying Story Leads 
HOMEWORK: Write 300 words about 3 events—100 about what 
happened to you, and 200 about your views of the world as 
reported--and POST text with images.  
DELIVERABLE: new POSTS 
	  


